
District Health & Safety Committee Meeting 
Minutes – February 8, 2018 

 
Start time: 3:07 p.m. 
 
Attendance 
Ms. Branagan, Mr. Buchner, Ms. Crossan, Mr. Delargy, Dr. Gibbons, Mr. Hilton, Mr. 
Humphries, Dr. Leccese, Mr. Martinez,  Mr. Moeller, Ms. Murphy, Ms. Nash, Dr. Ring, Mr. 
Sandusky, Mr. Scalcione, Ms. Schultz, and Mr. Settepani   
 
Welcome 
Approval of November 16, 2017 minutes. 
 
Facilities Report  
Mr. Martinez reported on the following topics: 

- Concrete and Parking Lot repairs 
- Backflow prevention tests 
- Hot water tank replaced and auditorium carpet replacement at the High School 
- Kitchen RTU at the Middle School 
- New equipment worked well with snow removal 
- Radios delivered – Will program after the repeater at Bald Hill is in place.  

 
Building Concerns 
HS – Snow removal was great.  There was one room that had a heating issue.   
MS – Heat blowers were repaired.  There was a magnet concern on the doors between the High 
School and Middle School. 
JAE – No concerns.   
FJC – No concerns. 
   
Food Service – No Concerns 
 
 
Emergency Evacuation Drills & Plans  
High School and Middle School will have the next one during a passing time.  They will be 
sending out a connect ed about the drill beforehand.  The connect ed will not specify the date. 
 
Security  
Mr. Buchner stressed the importance of staff having their ID badges. 
 
Old Business - None 
 
New Business  
Mr. Sandusky had a question about the number of students permitted to use the bathroom in the 
Middle School.  Mr. Moeller stated that it is a judgment on the numbers and the Middle School 
was trying to stop the overflow at the bathrooms.  Ms. Crossan stated that the High School does 
the same.   
 
Future Meeting Dates: 
May 9, 2018 
Meeting was adjourned at 3:28 p.m. 


